Donn, Springfield College, Springfield, Hass.

Dear Sire

I have been asked by Mr. Charles Bonebrake, a senior at Baker University, Baldwin City, Kansas, to write you concerning his qualifications for consideration for a graduate fellowship at your institution. It is my understanding that Mr. Bonebrake will receive his A. B. degree from Baker University this June and that he is desirous of entering Springfield College for further study.

I have known Charles Bonebrake from his intermediate school days in Lawrence, through the time he graduated from the Lawrence High School, and then entered the University of Kansas for one semester. After that time his family moved to Parsons, Kansas, and he entered Parsons Junior College. From there he entered Paker University and has been an outstanding student on that campus. He has played for several years on the Baker University basketball team and with exceptional success. Charles was also a star on the Lawrence High School team as well as the Parsons Junior College team.

Mr. Bonebrake is married and has a lovely wife. I have known his parents for a great number of years and they are exceptionally fine people with a fine background. Charles is a clean, personable, athletic type of individual who does not use narcotics nor alcoholic beverages in any way. On the other hand, he is a forceful individual and exerts his personality for the best things in life. He has a fine brain and a promising future. I would recommend him without reservation or evasion, and I trust that you will be in position to give his application very serious consideration.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.